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Should carbon dioxide (C02) enrichment of green
house atmospheres be discontinued when temperatures
are lowered? No!

When severe cold weather occurs, some growers
have lowered temperatures to conserve fuel knowing
full well that growth will slow down. They then
reason that the crops will not benefit from CO2
enrichment so why spend the money for gas. Neither
plant physiologists nor greenhouse engineers can
agree with this.

From an engineering viewpoint, C02 does not cost
anything. The heat from the gas and accumulation of
solar energy at the higher day temperatures practiced
with CO~ enriched atmospheres reduce fuel consump
tion sufficiently to pay for the propane or natural gas
used to produce the C02. This is detailed in the Con
necticut Greenhouse Newsletter 77:18-19, January 1977.

From a physiologist's viewpoint, plants do
respond to atmospheric enrichment at lower tem

peratures although the response may be less than
at normal temperatures. The following paragraphs
treat several arguments substantiating why C02
should be used even when temperatures are below
normal.

The process of photosynthesis is somewhat insen
sitive to low temperature. In greenhouse crops the
limiting factor in photosynthesis is most frequently
light or carbon dioxide (CO2) in correlation with the
temperature. Greenhouse crops are generally grown
at the maximum temperature possible that is com
mensurate with the food (photosynthate) available in
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PINCH GERANIUMS ON TIME

J. J. Maisano, Jr.
Extension Agent — Horticulture

Geraniums should be pinched on time for quality
plants. The following schedule has proven helpful
to many growers—do you use it?

Hard Pinch

Pinch 4" plants at 55°F
February 1-20

Soft Pinch

Pinch 4" plants at 60-62°F
February 15-March 1 March 20

Pinch 4" plants at 65°F
as late as March 20 April 5

In a hard pinch, enough of the terminal is
removed to provide a cutting. A soft pinch is
the removal of a minimum of tip tissue.
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